
 
 

About Railcare Group 
The railway specialist Railcare offers innovative products and services for the railway; for example, railway maintenance 
with self-developed machines, a locomotive workshop, project and specialist transport, and machine sales. Our market is 
mainly in Scandinavia and the United Kingdom. The railway industry is undergoing positive development with increasing 
traffic volumes, extensive investment programmes, the development of cost-effective freight and passenger transport, and 
rising environmental awareness. Railcare delivers both sustainable and efficient solutions that contribute to the railway, so it 
can be used for the maximum number of years to come. The shares of Railcare Group AB (publ) are listed on the Small Cap 
list of the Nasdaq Stockholm exchange. The Group has some 160 employees and annual sales of approximately SEK 500 
million. The company’s registered office is located in Skellefteå, Sweden. 
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Five new locomotives for growing transport operations 
 
Railcare's transport operations continue to grow and in an agreement with Norwegian 
Trainpoint, five locomotives of the Effishunter 1000 model have now been leased. The 
locomotives have better environmental performance and an on-board system adapted to the new 
ERTMS* signaling system. The first four locomotives have now been approved by the Swedish 
Transport Agency and can begin to be used in traffic. 
  
“It is the first time this type of locomotive has been run on the Swedish railway. We will use them as 
standby locomotives within the framework of the agreements we have with Trafikverket”, says Johan 
Hansén, Manager for Transport Operations. 
 
The standby locomotive is used for clearing and transporting railway vehicles that have been involved 
in an adverse event or suffered a breakdown on the railway network managed by Trafikverket. 
 
“The new Effishunter locomotives have, among other things, a lower diesel consumption with so-
called Stage V engines, which was a requirement from the Swedish Transport Administration in the 
procurement of standby locomotives. The locomotives are also equipped with both ATC and ETCS as 
on-board systems, which means that we can handle the transition to the new signaling system when it 
is implemented on the Swedish railway”, says Johan and concludes: 
 
“These locomotives are a step in gradually upgrading our locomotive fleet, to ensure future 
assignments based on both technical and environmental requirements.” 
 
* ERTMS is an abbreviation for the European Rail Traffic Management System. The purpose of the new signaling system is 
to increase automation and safety, streamline the use of the railway network, and enable traffic between EU countries. When 
the new signaling system is implemented on the Swedish railway, the on-board systems need to be changed in all 
locomotives; from today's ATC (Automatic Train Control) to ETCS (European Train Control System). 
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